APPENDIX F

Academic Affairs Committee Report 
February 12, 2007
1. Degree planning:

We have not yet met as a committee, but in an effort to guide the committee in its creation of a degree proposal process, the committee has asked for faculty feedback regarding this issue. Two days after sending out the email to faculty, Paul Esqueda sent out a notice regarding training on the new PSU proposal system, which is scheduled for January 31st. A member of the committee will attend this session. A few days later Janelle Larson kindly shared information she found on the roles of curricular affairs committees and administrators in these contexts with Michele Ramsey (chair). This information will be shared with the committee at its next meeting. 

2: Retention Council:

Chair Michele Ramsey did represent the committee at the January 18th meeting of the Retention Council.

● As of January 15 we were up 278 students from this point last year, but this number will drop and our official enrollment will be taken at the second week in February.

● An ad hoc committee will study ways that Berks can work with students who are not allowed into their major at another campus, including working to find majors at Berks that suit their needs.

● Berks will again participate in the PSU student satisfaction survey. We are allowed to create 10 questions unique to our campus, but the questions must be general enough for the whole student population. Please send suggestions to Blaine Steensland. It was also suggested that if the survey was to be constructed to address all students, the references to things only at University Park should be deleted, so as not to confuse students.

● In response to the general consensus that Berks students are often first-generation college students, Lisa Shibley’s office shared data on the educational background of our students. Data indicates that for most of our students (over 60%), at least one parent has more than a high school education.  More than high school could mean that the parent attended a technical or trade school.  It could also mean that the parent started college but did not obtain a degree. Specifically, for Penn State Berks students in fall 2006, 32.7% of their mother's had a college degree or higher while 39.8% of their father's had a college degree or higher.  The data regarding persistence of first year, first time students from year one to year two will be further explored within gender and education level of the parent.
● The Academic Recovery Program completed its pilot semester in the fall. 38 students indicated that they were interested in the program. Of those 38 students, only 17 met with Pete Coleman to begin the program, and of that 17 only 2 students completed the program. Pete was interested in ideas about how this program could work better.

It was suggested that the program function as a group-based, rather than an individual program, in the future and that the program be linked to credit. Specifically, it was suggested that students who are admitted without predicting a 2.0 be offered the option of a skills-based first year seminar and that after the first semester, students who failed to reach a 2.0 in the first semester of college be offered the opportunity to take a skills-based course of some sort in order to improve their chances of success in college.
The council requested that the program continue for the spring semester with the understanding that program changes to improve the program also be developed and reviewed during this period.
